REPORT FOR JULY 2021

Penketh and Cuerdley
PCSO 23564 Carlos Paulo

SCHOOLS:

Contact made with Penketh South Community & Nursery, St Vincent’s Catholic Primary School and
Penketh High School.

Routine visits with school receptions and deal with any parking issues and high visibility patrol.

Visits to Penketh High School during the ASB week and spoke to a few pupils using scooters to
inform them the legal side of things on how and when to or not to use them.

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT:

-Closure order on number 23 Walkers Lane under the ASB, Crime and Policing Act 2014 (section 80)
is still in place until the 11t September 2021.

-Posting residents Questionnaire letters to various addresses around Penketh.
-Visits to an elderly female and offered Crime Prevention Advice.

-Street a week on Warrington Road where various residents were spoken to for their views on ASB in
the area.

-Online surgery on 27/07/21 between 14:00-15:00 hours. No issues raised by the residents.

-Reports of a driver driving over the speed limit of 20mph on Walkers Lane. The driver was identified
and spoken to by Police.

-Frequent visits paid to shops for reassurance and some reported some issues with shoplifters.

-Vehicles parked on the pavements causing unnecessary obstruction to pedestrians, wheelchair
users were dealt with around Penketh, and some issued with Police advisory notices.

-Routine visit to the Oaks Centre and engaged with the knitting group as well as Mr William Ferris.

-CCTV enquiries made on Farnworth road after reports of a dog that had been ran over by a vehicle
on 12/07/21.

-Attended the church service on Farnworth Road on 18/07/21 and met with various members of the
community.

REPORTED INCIDENTS

During July across the whole of Penketh and Cuerdley there were:

6 Reports of Burglaries. 2 from Fiddlers Ferry Power Station, 1 from Heath Road as an attempt and 3
from an address on Withycombe road (false alarms).

3 Reports of ASB
1 Report of Theft from a Motor Vehicle.
2 Reports of Criminal Damage

1 Report of shoplifting on Warrington Road.



